Dun Laoghaire-Rathdown Joint Policing Committee

Meeting Report Tuesday, 24t May 2022, The Talbot Hotel, Stillorgan, Co. Dublin

The DuUn Laoghaire-Rathdown Joint Policing Committee meeting took place in The Talbot
Hotel, Stillorgan on the 24" May 2022 at 6.00 p.m.

Below is a synopsis of the meeting:

The Chair welcomed the members to the meeting and apologies were noted.
The minutes of the JPC meeting on the 15" February 2022 were approved.

Gerry Flaherty, Senior Executive Engineer, Traffic and Road Safety Section, gave a
brief presentation on road collision data from the RSA. It was noted that there were
3 fatal collisions in recent months in the County and a summary of the fatal collisions
was outlined. It was also noted that work has commenced on the preparation of a
new Road Safety Plan 2022 to 2030 and the Council is seeking feedback from
individuals, groups and key agencies on what actions should be contained in the
Road Safety Plan.

lan Smalley presented headline items from the reports of the Central Dun Laoghaire
LPF, Ballybrack/Loughlinstown/Shankill LPF, Sandyford/Stepaside LPF and
Dundrum/Stillorgan LPF. This was followed by a discussion and queries were
responded to.

Mary Ruane presented the JPC workplan updates.

Chief Superintendent Nyland gave a presentation which included the following areas:
o Outline of Garda Victim Support Service

Outline of Divisional Protective Services Unit

Operation Irene 2022

DMR East Divisional Drugs statistics (15t January- 20" May 2022)

Breakdown of Crime Statistics — April 2021/2022

Breakdown of Roads Policing Statistics January — April 2020-2022 (comparison

year on year)
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Following a discussion, Chief Superintendent Nyland responded to the queries raised and
the committee thanked him for the report and for the work of An Garda Siochana.

The date of the next JPC meeting is to be confirmed.

The meeting concluded and the JPC Public Meeting commenced.



